
Minutes 
Traffic and Circulation Committee Meeting 

Thursday, March 12th, 2015, at the NCSD Board Room at 148 South Wilson 
 

9:00 to 11:00 am 
 
       

Present:  Peggy Cox, Clyde Cruise, Art Herbon, Bob McGill, Jeanne Taylor, Jim Tefft, Dan Woodson, 
Dick Wright 
 
Public Works:  Jeremy Ghent 
 
Omni Means:  Martin Inouye 
 
Community:  Dave Weitzel, Hans Hansson, El-Jay Hansson, Alfreda Joan Philips, Mark Randall 
      
Public Comment: Concerns about traffic near Tejas and Tefft due to Dana School pickups and Health 
Clinic customers. 
 
Old Business     
 

a. Status of request for a no parking lane on Ten Oaks. 

The neighborhood has indicated disapproval of the request after a Public Works survey. 

 
b. Guadalupe Oil Field Restoration Haul Route Change has this been reviewed by County  

Public Works has conditioned the development to pay haul fees for road Maintenance. County Planning will lets us know when the hearing will 

occur. 
 

c. Status of request for a limited parking zone on the north side of Tefft near McDonalds. 

Postpone discussion until April 
 

d. Status of right turn lanes on Willow for roads entering Black Lake and Knollwood. Could this be 
addressed through the hotel and housing expansion proposal. 

Public Works has conditioned development to analyze the intersections in a  traffic study. If warranted, the turn lanes would be a required 

mitigation 
 

e. What is the status of the stoplight proposed for Willow and Pomeroy. 

No changes in status. 

 
f. Name change from Woodlands to Monarch Dunes on freeway sign at Willow Interchange – 

Public Works/CalTrans    

Postpone discussion until April 
 
 

New Business 
 

a. South County Circulation Study – Jeremy Ghent and Omni-means 

Public Works will be working with Planning and Engineering Consultant, Omni-Means to update the South County traffic model and traffic and 
circulation plan. There will be ample opportunities for input into this project. 
 



b. CalTrans proposal for widening SR 1 at Sheridan approaches. 
 

The widening proposal is recommended for approval. A motion was made by Bob McGill and seconded by Dick Wright to ask the SCAC to 

request that a buffer of Eucalyptus be left between the private property and widened road. 

 
Addendum 

 

A concern was raised by Supervisor Compton’s office about the following conditions expressed by a resident on Sandydale Road: 
 

1) Vehicles are speeding along Sandydale. There is no speed limit on Sandtdale. Public Works will consider a 

speed survey. 

 
2) The traffic calming island is a hazard to pedestrians. There appears to be ample site distance for pedestrians 

to traverse the island area in a safe manner. 
 

3) Site distance problem at Sandydale and Pomeroy. Public Works will correct with the problem. 
 

 
 

 
 
Next Meeting April 9, 2015 

 
 


